1,000,000 Words Or Less

Dear Third Grade Families, 


As the beginning of the school year approaches, we have a huge favor to ask: In a million words or less, tell us about your child. Consider it a Parents’ Homework assignment.

As we began careers, there were many times where we were overwhelmed by the demands and daily rigor of teaching. We eagerly awaited the arrival of the first day of school, with equal parts excitement and fear of the unknown. So, we did our homework. We read many books about teaching, looked at websites (Yeah, Pinterest!), and went shopping to create a warm and welcoming learning environment. But most importantly, we consulted experts: the master teachers that surrounded us. Our internship and mentoring programs allowed us the opportunity to connect with these veteran teachers. By asking them questions, working collaboratively, and listening, we were able to learn more than we would have been able to learn on our own. Every conversation and piece of knowledge helped ease the nervousness we felt about the first days. 

Today, we’re turning to you: the expert about your child. You are your child’s first and most important teacher. Take some time in the next two weeks to write a letter about your child. Please include any information you think would help us work with and teach your child in ways that are wise and rewarding. Feel free to include family stories, anecdotes, memorable conversations, as well as descriptions of strengths, weaknesses, likes, and dislikes. You can also include needs, interests, special abilities, fears, struggles, and passions.


The information you provide is completely confidential, but will help us develop your child’s academic abilities throughout this year. The more you are able to share, the better we will be able to meet the needs of your child. You can hand write your letter, type it, mail it, email it, drop it off, or send it on the first day.


We hope you will take a few minutes in the next couple of weeks to help teach us about your child. Remember, the only way you can fail is to write more than a million words. We know this year is going to be great!

Thanks for your time, 

Erika Darling & Josh Robertson 

